
May God May God bless you brothers and sisters. I hope everyone is well. 

This first part of the report covers the work of Daniel from November 

through January. 


By the grace of God, we were able 

to work the entire year in personal 

evangelism in Danli, as well as in the 

communities outside of the city. In 

February, nine persons were 

baptized.


In October we were able to make some repairs and 
enhancements to the church property. A special collection in 
the church provided the resources for us to work on the front 
façade and repair some damaged infrastructure. We still 
need to fix the classroom roofs for the children’s Sunday 
school. Rather than use corrugated metal panels, we would 
like to use cement, but we lack the funds. So we are praying 
the Lord will provide the necessary funds.


On the spiritual side, we had an evangelistic campaign on Nov. 1-5. We were supported by 
the students of B.I.C.A., the Bible institute in El Progreso, Yoro. During the week, the 
students spread out in Danli, as well as in the surrounding communities.


On Tuesday, of that week, we evangelized in El Roblón and 
Limoncillo. 5 persons were baptized: Francisco Amador, 
Pastora Amador, Deibeli Álvarez, Génesis Duarte, Helen 
Peña. 


On Wednesday, we evangelized in Linaca and El Paraiso. In 
Linaca 2 persons were baptized: Iris Zulema, Deilyn Carranza.


On Thursday we evangelized in Santa Ana, Calpules and La 
Angostura. In Santa Ana 3 persons were baptized: Doris 
Ardon, Fátima Martínez, and Jaqueline Vanesa Méndez.   
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On Friday and Saturday, we evangelized in Danli. 14 persons were baptized: Abel and Maria 
Rodriguez, Elvin Antonio Lopez, Pedro Antonio Talavera, Nodys Rapalos, Melissa Talavera 
and Carmen Diaz, Yelsi Maribel Irias, Carlos Ávila Amador, Ruby Almendares, Tony Alberto 
Ardon, Aarón Jesua Moncada, Celeste Márquez, and Doris Valladares 


The work of the evangelistic campaign was a great success, as you can see from all the 
baptisms. We thank God, and you beloved brothers that support us, to be able to continue 
in the work of God.


There was a ladies meeting in December. 


In January, The National Assembly of Preachers of 
the Church of Christ in Honduras met in the 
congregation of Danli. There were 110 persons in 
attendance, among them elders, preachers, and 
teachers. It was an event of much blessing and 
edification.


Dear brothers, I ask for your prayers for my wife since she is suffering much from psoriasis, 
and while there is a treatment, the cost is very high. I beg for your prayers that God may heal 
her, since this situation is very difficult. I appreciate your prayers to the Father for her health. 


Thank you, dear brothers, for your support since it is very important to be able to continue in 
the work of the Lord Jesus Christ. 


We pray also for you. May God bless you always.


Your brother in Christ: Denis Moncada
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